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September __, 2020

Honorable Nancy Pelosi



Honorable Kevin McCarthy
Speaker of the House



Minority Leader

U.S. House of Representatives


U.S. House of Representatives

H-222, US Capitol



H-204, US Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515



Washington, DC 20515

ATTN:  Terri McCullough, Chief of Staff
ATTN: Dan Meyer, Chief of Staff
Re:
Send S. 209, the “PROGRESS for Indian Tribes Act” to the President’s Desk
Dear Speaker Pelosi and Minority Leader McCarthy:
The [Tribe] is requesting your leadership support to pass S. 209, the Practical Reforms and Other Goals to Reinforce the Effectiveness of the Self-Governance and Self-Determination for Indian Tribes Act (“PROGRESS Act”).  We understand that this legislation may be scheduled for the floor under suspension of the rules. [Tribe] needs your leadership support to calendar S.209 for a vote and move this measure across the finish line and sent to the President.

The PROGRESS Act is the product of over 15 years of negotiations and agreements among various stakeholders. It is responsible bipartisan legislation, which has earned the administration’s support. It is a good deal for the tribes, a good deal for the agencies, and a good deal for the taxpayers – squashing inefficiencies; creating value all around.
 The PROGRESS Act harmonizes Title IV of the historic Indian Self-Determination and Education Assistance Act (“ISDEAA”), which enables Tribes to assume management of programs serving Indian Tribes within the Department of the Interior (Interior), and Title V of ISDEAA, which covers Indian Health Service programs. Many tribes administer self-governance programs through Interior and IHS. It makes sense to eliminate unnecessary differences in ground rules between the two agencies. 

The [Tribe] urges you to schedule S.209 for floor consideration. Once scheduled you can count on us to encourage House members from both sides of the aisle to support it. Please support this historic opportunity to advance Tribal Self-Governance -- the most successful Indian policy in the history of the United States -- by passing S.209 and putting it on the President’s desk.
Thank you for your consideration of this urgent request.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact [add Tribal contact person and information]. You may also contact Nathan Bergerbest, Vice President of Government Relations at the National Congress of American Indians in Washington, DC at nbergerbest@ncai.org.
Sincerely,

